
ANNUAL REPORT

TOWN of BOLTON, VERMONT
“LAND OF BOULDERS AND BEARS”

for the year July 1, 2016 - June 30, 2017

Please take this report to Town Meeting on 
Monday, march 5, 2018, 7:00 pm at Smilie Memorial School

“Alpine Glow” by Bolton Artist Natasha Bogar



Town Meetings  |  Office Hours
As a courtesy, please call the clerk or chair of each board in advance to schedule your appointment.

Select Board Meetings
First and Third Mondays, 5:45 pm
Town Office
Chair, Jen Dudley-Gaillard
Clerk, Amy Grover

Special Select Board Meetings
Public Hearings
All scheduled as needed and warned in The Burlington Free Press

Planning Commission
Second Monday, 6:00 pm
Town Office
Chair, Linda Baker
Clerk, Paula Gervia

Conservation Commission
Monthly, Third Monday, 6:00 pm
Town Office
Chair, Amy Ludwin
Clerk, Paula Gervia

Development Review Board
Fourth Thursday, 6:30 pm
Chair, Steve Diglio
Clerk, Sarah McShane

Mt. Mansfield Modified Union School District
Please see the CESU website for meeting information:  www.cesuvt.org

Town Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday:  8:00 am to 4:00 pm
Friday:  closed
Town Office Phone:  434-3064 and 434-5075
Town Office Fax:  434-6404

Zoning Hours:
Zoning Administrator, Sarah McShane
Tuesday:  8:00 am to 4:00 pm
Zoning Phone:  434-5075 x225

Assessor Hours:
Assessor, Kermit Blaisdell
Wednesday: 10:00 am to 4:00 pm
Assessor Phone:  434-5075 x223

Cover painting by Natasha Bogar
Photos throughout Annual Report by Ted, Tim and Amy Grover, and Sharon Murray
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dedication
This year’s Town Report is dedicated to Wayne Ring and Joan Pecor, who both passed away in 2017, in 
recognition of their contributions to our community.

Wayne was a long time resident of Bolton and a valued member of both our Public Works and Smilie School 
teams.  Wayne always had an eye on his community, and was always willing to share a laugh, along with his 
knowledge, expertise, and common sense.

Joan was a longtime resident of Bolton as well, and served faithfully as Bolton’s Delinquent Tax Collector 
for 32 years. Joan was always available to work with taxpayers, helped with countless elections, and shared 
a positive outlook each and every day.   

Wayne and Joan are both greatly missed.

Joan Pecor Wayne Ring
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POT LUCK DINNER
The Town will be hosting a pot luck dinner prior to the start of Town Meeting on Monday, March 5, 2018. 

Please bring your favorite dish to share (to serve 8 – 10 folks), and please identify the ingredients of your 
dish so that diners are aware of the contents for any allergy concerns.

Serving will begin at 5:45 p.m. and continue until the meeting starts.  However, feel free to continue eating 
during the meeting.

As in the past, our Representatives Theresa Wood and Tom Stevens, as well as local board members, will be 
on hand to chat and answer questions.

Please make a note to join us and help to continue this tradition.

The Town will provide eating utensils, rolls, coffee, tea, cider and milk and Town Meeting cake!

BABYSITTING SERVICES 
Babysitting will be available during Town Meeting night at Smilie School, separate from the meeting area, 
from 6:30 p.m. until all business is finished.

Local teenagers will be on hand to care for and entertain children of all ages.  Please supply your child(ren) 
with any special items that will help them feel more comfortable, and with a favorite snack and drink.

Please contact Amy Grover at 434-5075 x 222 if you have any questions.
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ELECTED TOWN OFFICERS
		  YEAR		  TERM 			
POSITION	OFFI CER	ELE CTED	 TERM	E XPIRES

Town Moderator	 Leslie Pelch	 2017	 1 year	 2018
Town Clerk	 Amy Grover	 2017	 3 years	 2020
Town Treasurer	 Amy Grover	 2017	 3 years	 2020
Select Board	 Gene Armstrong	 2017	 3 years	 2020
	 Josh Arneson	 2017	 2 years	 2019
	 Jen Dudley-Gaillard, Chair	 2016	 2 years	 2018
	 Ronald Lafreniere3	 2016	 3 years	 2018
	 Sharon Murray	 2016	 3 years	 2019
Board of Civil Authority	 Gene Armstrong2

	 Josh Arneson2

	 John Devine, Justice	 2016	 2 years	 2018
	 Jen Dudley-Gaillard2

	 Paula Gervia, Justice	 2016	 2 years	 2018
	 Amy Grover1	
	 Brenda McKeown, Justice	 2016	 2 years	 2018
	 Ron LaFreniere2

	 Sharon Murray2

	 Richard Reid, Justice	 2016	 2 years	 2018
	 Brittany LaBerge, Justice	 2016	 2 years	 2018
Delinquent Tax Collector	 Joan Pecor5	 2017	 1 year	 2018
Town Agent	 Amy Grover	 2017	 1 year	 2018
Grand Juror	 Amy Grover	 2017	 1 year	 2018
Town Constable	 Chris Laberge6	 2017	 1 year	 2018
Cemetery Commissioners	 Cheryl Ann Mendicino	 2017	 3 years	 2020
	 Penny J. Tinker	 2017	 3 years	 2020
	 Betty Wheelock	 2017	 3 years	 2020
Mt. Mansfield Modified Union School District	 Andrew Pond4	 2014	 3 years	 2018

2017-2018 Session State Representatives Washington - Chittenden 1
Representative Theresa Wood  	 Representative Tom Stevens
1461 Perry Hill Road  	 12 Winooski Street
Waterbury, VT 05676  	 Waterbury, VT  05676
Phone: 802 244-8087  	 Phone: 802 244-4164
Email:  twood@leg.state.vt.us  	 Email: tstevens@leg.state.vt.us

1BCA member, not Justice of the Peace, term of Clerk.
2BCA member, not Justice of the Peace, term of Select Board seat.
3An error was made between 2003 and 2004 on the term for this seat. Per the Vermont Secretary of State Elections Division, 
and Vermont League of Cities and Towns legal counsel, future action in the 2016 election will correct the error: two (2) years 
remaining on a three (3) year term expiring in 2018.
4The MMUSD Board formation in December 2014 allowed for extra time on terms to address voting taking place the following 
March. Andrew Pond's 3 year term, beginning December 2014, will run to March 2018.
5Joan Pecor passed away in August 2017. The Bolton Select Board appointed Amy Grover to complete her term.
6Chris LaBerge resigned as Town Constable in December 2017. The Bolton Select Board appointed Jeffrey Leete to complete his 
term.
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HIRED AND APPOINTED TOWN OFFICIALS
POSITION	 OFFICIAL	 DATE OF HIRE 		  TERM
		  OR APPOINTMENT		 EXPIRES
Assistant Town Clerk & Treasurer	 Carol Devlin	 Hired 2013
Planning Commission	 Linda Baker, Chair	 Appointed 1986		  2019
	 Steve Barner	 Appointed 1990		  2018
	 Evan DesLauriers	 Appointed 2017		  2018
	 Paula Gervia, Clerk	 Hired 2017
	 Kaelyn Modrak     	 Appointed 2017		  2020
	 Deb Shelby	 Appointed 2015		  2020
Conservation Commission 	 Amy Ludwin, Chair	 Appointed 2013		  2019
	 Ali Kosiba	 Appointed 2014		  2020
	 Steve McLeod	 Appointed 2013		  2019
	 Virginia Haviland	 Appointed 2015		  2018
	 Jerry Mullen	 Appointed 2015		  2018
	 Paula Gervia, Clerk	 Hired 2017
Preston Pond Steward	 Ali Kosiba	 Appointed 2016		  2 Year Term
Development Review Board	 John Devine, Secretary	 Appointed 2014		  2018
	 Steve Diglio, Chair	 Appointed 2014		  2020
     	 Charmaine Godin, Alternate	 Appointed 2010		  2018
	 Sarah McShane, Clerk	 Hired 2015
	 Sharon Murray	 Appointed 2005		  2018	
       	 Mike Rainville, Alternate	 Appointed 2003		  2018
	 Rob Ricketson	 Appointed 2015		  2019
	 Adam Miller, Vice Chair	 Appointed 2015		  2019
	 Adam Beaudry, Alternate	 Appointed 2017		  2019
Tree Warden	 Luke Ingram	 Appointed 2014		  Annual Re-Appt
Zoning Administrator	 Sarah McShane	 Hired 2016
Animal Control Officers	 Jeffrey Leete	 Appointed 2017		  Annual Re-Appt
	 Rob Mullen	 Appointed 2017		  Annual Re-Appt
Assessor	 Kermit Blaisdell	 Hired 1988
Assessor Assistant	 Linde Emerson	 Hired 2015
Health Officer 	 Chris LaBerge	 Appointed 2017		  3 Year Term
Fire Chief/Warden	 Mike Gervia	 Appointed 1997		  Annual Re-Appt
Representative to CCRPC* 	 Sharon Murray	 Appointed 2017		  2 Year Term
	 Joss Besse, Alternate	 Appointed 2017 		  2 Year Term
   	 Joss Besse (CWAC)	 Appointed 2017		  2 Year Term
	 Joss Besse (TAC)	 Appointed 2017		  2 Year Term
Cemetery Caretakers	 Lee Wheelock	 Hired 2005
	 David Streeter	 Hired 2014
Highway Department	 Eric Andrews, Foreman	 Hired 1999 FT

		  Glenn Armstrong	 Hired 2011 FT
		  Dan Champney	 Hired 2015 PT

Area Principals	
Smilie Memorial School	 Barbara Tomasi-Gay
Camels Hump Middle School	 Mark Carbone
Mt. Mansfield Union High School	 Michael Weston
CESU Superintendent	 John Alberghini

*CCRPC: Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission 
**CWAC: Clean Water Advisory Committee
***TAC: Transportation Advisory Committee
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town section

Town Warnings and Ballots

Notice to Voters

Town Warning

Sample Town Ballots

Financial

Auditor’s Letter (report available to download www.boltonvt.com)

Delinquent Tax Collector’s Report

Minutes of March 6, 2017 Town Meeting

Proposed 2018-19 Budget

Reserve Fund

Tax Rate Information

Kermit Blaisdell, Assessor
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NOTICE TO VOTERS

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING DAY
BEFORE ELECTION DAY:

CHECKLIST POSTED at the Town Office by February 4, 2018.  If your name is not on the checklist, then 
you must register to vote.  SAMPLE BALLOTS will be posted by February 24, 2018.

HOW TO REGISTER TO VOTE: There is no deadline to register to vote.  You will be able to register to 
vote on the day of the election.  You can register before the election by visiting the Town Office or going 
online to olvr.sec.state.vt.us.

REQUEST EARLY or ABSENTEE BALLOTS:  You or a family member can request early or absentee 
ballots at any time during the year of the election in person, in writing, by telephone, email, or online at 
mvp.sec.state.vt.us.  The latest you can request ballots for the Local Election is the close of the Town Office 
on March 5, 2018. (Any other person authorized by you who is not a family member must apply in writing 
or in person for a ballot for you.) 

Please note: no person, except Justices of the Peace, may take any ballot from the Town Office on behalf of 
another person.  

Unless the registered voter comes in person to the Town Office to vote or to take their ballot, early or ab-
sentee ballot requests are processed by mailing the ballot/s directly to the registered voter.

WAYS TO VOTE YOUR EARLY or ABSENTEE BALLOT:

You may vote in the Town Office before the deadline.

Voter may take his or her ballot(s) out of the Town Office and return in same manner as if the ballots were 
received by mail.

Have ballot mailed to you, and mail or deliver it back to the Town Office before Election Day or to the polling 
place (Smilie Memorial Elementary School) before 7:00 p.m. on Election Day.

If you are sick or disabled before Election Day, ask the town clerk to have two justices of the peace bring 
a ballot to you at your home. (Ballots can be delivered on any of the eight days preceding the day of the 
election or on the day of election.)

ON ELECTION DAY:

If your name was dropped from the checklist in error, or has not been added even though you submitted a 
timely application for addition to the checklist, you can fill out a new registration form.

If the clerk or Board of Civil Authority does not add your name, you can appeal the decision to a superior 
court judge, who will settle the matter on Election Day.  Call the Secretary of State’s Office at 1-800-439-
VOTE (439-8683) for more information.

If you are a first time voter who submitted your application to the checklist individually by mail and did 
not submit the required document, you must provide a current and valid photo identification, or a bank 
statement, utility bill, or government document that contains your name/current address.

If you have physical disabilities, are visually impaired or can’t read, you may have assistance from any person 
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of your choice. If any voters you know have disabilities let them know they can have assistance from any 
person of their choice.

If you know voters who cannot get from the car into the polling place let them know that ballot(s) may be 
brought to their car by two election officials.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR NEED ASSISTANCE WHILE VOTING, ASK YOUR TOWN 
CLERK OR ANY ELECTION OFFICIAL FOR HELP.

NO PERSON SHALL:

Vote more than once per election, either in the same town or in different towns.

Mislead the Board of Civil Authority about your own or another person’s true residency or other eligibility 
to vote.

Hinder or impede a voter going into or from the polling place.

Socialize in a manner that could disturb other voters in the polling place.

Offer bribe, threaten or exercise undue influence to dictate or control the vote of another person.

FOR HELP OR INFORMATION:  Call the Secretary of State’s Office at 1-800-439-VOTE (439-8683).  
(Accessible by TDD)

If you believe that any of your voting rights have been violated, you may file an Administrative Complaint 
with the Secretary of State’s Office, 128 State Street, Montpelier, VT 05633.

If you believe you have witnessed efforts to commit any kind of fraud or corruption in the voting process, 
you may report this to your local United States Attorney’s Office.

If you have witnessed actual or attempted acts of discrimination or intimidation in the voting process, you 
may report this to the Civil Rights Division of the United States Department of Justice at (800) 253-3931.

INSTRUCTIONS FOR VOTERS USING PAPER BALLOTS

CHECK-IN AND RECEIVE BALLOTS:

Go to the entrance checklist table.

Give name and, if asked, street address to the election official in a loud voice.

Wait until your name is repeated and checked off by the official.

An election official will give you a ballot.

Go to a vacant voting booth.

MARK YOUR BALLOT:  For each office listed on the ballot, you will see instructions to “Vote for not more 
than one, or Vote for not more than two, etc.”

To vote for a candidate, fill in the oval to the right of the name of the candidate you want to vote for.

WRITE-IN CANDIDATE(S).  To vote for someone whose name is not printed on the ballot, use the blank 
“write-in” lines on the ballot and either write-in the name or paste on sticker, then fill in the oval.
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CHECK OUT:

Go to the exit checklist table and state your name in an audible voice.

Wait until your name is repeated and checked off by the official.

CAST YOUR VOTE by depositing your voted ballot in “Voted Ballots” box.

LEAVE the voting area immediately.

Town Meeting 2017
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S A M P L E

TOWN OF BOLTON

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 06, 2018
INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS:  To vote for a person whose name is printed on the ballot, make a mark in the 
square at the right of that person’s name.  To vote for a person whose name is not printed on the ballot, write that  
name on the blank line in the appropriate block and then make a mark in the square at the right of that name.
==============================================================================

FOR TOWN MODERATOR			 
For a one year term			       
Vote for not more than one person			 
LESLIE PELCH....................................................[	 ] 	
WRITE-IN ...........................................................[	 ] 		
==============================================================================

FOR TOWN AGENT			 
For a one year term  			         
Vote for not more than one person 			 
AMY GROVER...................................................[	 ]		
WRITE-IN............................................................[	 ] 		
=============================================================================

FOR GRAND JUROR
For a one year term      
Vote for not more than one person
AMY GROVER...................................................[	 ]		
WRITE-IN............................................................[	 ]
=============================================================================

FOR SCHOOL DIRECTOR, MMMUSD
For a three year term
Vote for not more than one person
ANDREW POND...............................................[	 ]
WRITE-IN ...........................................................[	 ]
==============================================================================

FOR CONSTABLE
For a one year term 
Vote for not more than one person
JEFFREY LEETE.................................................[	 ]	
WRITE-IN............................................................[	 ]	
==============================================================================
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S A M P L E

TOWN OF BOLTON

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 06, 2018

INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS:  To vote for a person whose name is printed on the ballot, make a mark in the 
square at the right of that person’s name.  To vote for a person whose name is not printed on the ballot, write that  
name on the blank line in the appropriate block and then make a mark in the square at the right of that name.

===============================================================================

FOR SELECT BOARD MEMBER	 FOR SELECT BOARD MEMBER
For a three year term         	 For a two year term 
Vote for not more than one person          	 Vote for not more than one person
TONY BARBAGALLO........................................ [	 ]	 ISAAC BOINEY......................................................[	 ]
GERARD (JERRY) A. MULLEN........................[	 ]	 MICHAEL "MICA" CASSARA.............................[	 ]
WRITE-IN_ ___________________________[	 ]	 JOHN TSCHERNENKO.......................................[	 ]
				    WRITE-IN_____________________________ [	 ]	
===============================================================================
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S A M P L E
TOWN OF BOLTON

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 06, 2018

INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS: If you are in favor of the following question, please make a mark 
in the box opposite the YES. If you are opposed to the following question, please make a mark in the box 
opposite the NO.

SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN  OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE SELECT BOARD TO ADD A 
ONE QUARTER CENT (¼¢) ADDITION TO THE TAX RATE TO SUPPORT THE CONSERVATION 
FUND?

YES...............................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO	................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]
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S A M P L E

TOWN OF BOLTON

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 06, 2018

INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS: If you are in favor of the following question, please make a mark 
in the box opposite the YES. If you are opposed to the following question, please make a mark in the box 
opposite the NO.

SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN  OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OR LEASE OF A 
"MINI PUMPER" FOR THE BOLTON VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT, PRICE NOT TO EXCEED 
$215,000, TO BE FINANCED OVER A PERIOD NOT TO EXCEED TEN YEARS?

YES...............................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]
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S A M P L E

TOWN OF BOLTON

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 06, 2018

INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS: If you are in favor of the following question, please make a mark 
in the box opposite the YES. If you are opposed to the following question, please make a mark in the box 
opposite the NO.

SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN  OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OR LEASE OF A 
BUCKET LOADER FOR THE BOLTON HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT, PRICE NOT TO EXCEED $140,000, 
TO BE FINANCED OVER A PERIOD NOT TO EXCEED TEN YEARS?

YES...............................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 18



Page 19

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 20



Page 21

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

The full Auditor’s Report is available at www.boltonvt.com
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DELINQUENT TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT
Delinquent Taxes outstanding as of June 30, 2016	 $49,563.47

Delinquent Taxes assigned for collections as of May 16, 2017	 +$66,520.96

Delinquent Taxes collected from July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017	 -$58,142.71

Adjustments, Errors, Omissions, and Abatements	 -$2,230.55

Outstanding Delinquent Taxes as of June 30, 2017	 $55,711.17

*These numbers do not include collections of Delinquent Taxes from June 30, 2017 to the time of this annual report.

Delinquent Taxes collected from July 1, 2017 – December 31, 2017	 $32,937.46
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Reserve Fund



Page 39

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

TOWN OF BOLTON
TAX RATE INFORMATION

FY

Non-   
Resident 
Education 

Rate

Resident          
Education 

Rate
Municipal MMU 

Accrual
Conserva-

tion Library Total Town
Budget

Annual Taxes 
per $1,00,00 of 

Value

04-05 $2.044 $1.93 .79 .02 .01
$2.864 (non)
$2.750 (resident)

$608,950
$2,864 
$2,750 

05-06 $2.0558 $2.0025 .79 .01
$2.8558 (non)
$2.8025 (resident)

$610,050
$2,855.80
$2,8025 

06-07* $1.15 $1.14 .45 .01
$1.61 (non)
$1.60 (resident)

$652,900
$1,610
$1,600 

07-08 $1.2738 $1.22 .48 .0025
$1.7563 (non)
$1.7025 (resident)

$672,900
$1,756.30
$1,702.50

08-09 $1.3325 $1.2454 .5382 .0025
$1.8732 (non)
$1.7861 (resident)

$700,845
$1,873.20
$1,786.10

09-10 $1.4345 $1.3571 .5262
$1.9607 (non)
$1.8833 (resident)

$716,750
$1,960.70
$1,883.30

10-11 $1.4873 $1.4758 .52
$2.0073 (non)
$1.9958 (resident)

$696,450
$2,007.30 
$1,995.80 

11-12* $1.3674 $1.3487 .45
$1.8174 (non)
$1.7987 (resident)

$744,700
$1,858.80
$1,798.70 

12-13 $1.386 $1.3906 .4730 .0012
$1.8588 (non)
$1.8648 (resident)

$772,500
$1,860.20
$1,864.80

13-14 $1.4366 $1.5501 .52 .0025
$1.9566 (non)
$2.0701 (resident)

$802,600
$1,959.10
$2,072.60 

14-15 $1.5048 $1.7046 .53 .0025
$2.0348 (non)
$2.2346 (resident)

$847,900
$2,037.30 
$2,237.10 

15-16 $1.4965 $1.5895 .54
$2.0365 (non)
$2.1295 (resident)

$893,927
$2,036.50 
$2,129.50 

16-17* $1.5895 $1.0639 .5979 .0025
$2.1899 (non)
$2.2043 (resident)

$927,490
$2,189.90
$2,204.30

17-18* $1.5496 $1.4922 .5905 .0025
$2.1426 (non)
$2.200852 (resident)

$936,048
$2,142.60
$2,085.20

*Previous reappraisal completion year		
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town section

Reports • Letters • Policies

Bolton’s Own Little Libraries

Clerk and Treasurer

Conservation Commission

Preston Pond Update

Delinquent Tax Collection Policy

Development Review Board

Fire Warden (burning permits)

Highway Foreman

Planning Commission

Select Board

Tax Payment Policy

Vital Records

The New Vital Records Law

Volunteer Fire Department

Winter Operations Plan

Zoning Administrator

Carol Devlin, Assistant Town Clerk & Treasurer, Sarah McShane, 
Zoning Administrator and Amy Grover, Town Clerk & Treasurer
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Bolton’s Own Little Library
It’s been another year of reading and book exchanges at our Bolton’s Own Little Libraries’ (BOLL).  This 
is our second year with no new little library boxes in Town; this year our volunteers has been stock-
ing  and caretaking our  seven  small, self-service libraries in neighborhoods throughout Bolton.   Each 
library houses two to four dozen books and operates under the “Take a Book, Leave a Book” poli-
cy.   BOLLs  are open 24 hour/day and have a wide array of books for all ages. Inventory is constant-
ly changing as people exchange books, so you’ll have to come by to see what’s available.  The best 
part?  There’s no  due date or late fees ever-- just pop it back in a BOLL box when you’re finished. 
 
How do you find the BOLL nearest you? BOLLs are the brightly painted little boxes that are located at: 
the East end of Fernwood Manor, 445 Duxbury Road, on the Bolton Valley Access Road outside the Lotus 
Lodge (former Black Bear Inn), half way down Notch Road, on Stage Road across from the Condos, where 
the Long Trail crosses Rt. 2, and the Town Office. Leslie Pelch’s map of all the locations can be seen on the 
BOLLs Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/217540608350423/ Map images are also posted 
at the libraries, Smilie School, and at the Town Office so that everyone can see where the seven BOLLs are 
located. There is also a link on the Bolton Town Website: http://boltonvt.com/government/maps-orthophotos/ 
 
The BOLLs would not exist and thrive without volunteers who look after the BOLLs. We welcome new 
volunteers to help rotate the books once a month between the libraries.   If you are interested in help-
ing to  look after a  little library please be in touch with us at  amy@mymountain.com  or at 999-2196. 
 
Thank you to everyone who’s donated books, including the Richmond Free  Library for donations and 
to Steve Madden, librarian at Camel’s Hump Middle School for inspiring our BOLL’s back in 2012.   
 
Submitted by Amy Ludwin & Jen Dudley-Gaillard on behalf of The Bolton’s Own Little Library Group 
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2017 Town Clerk & Treasurer Letter
Town Meeting:

Town Meeting will be held on Monday, March 5, 2018, at 7 p.m. at Smilie Memorial School.  Continuing our 
Town Meeting tradition, we will hold our annual community pot luck dinner starting at 5:45 p.m.   Please 
bring a dish to share and enjoy the opportunity to chat with our representatives Theresa Wood and Tom 
Stevens, members of Bolton’s boards, and of course your friends and neighbors.

Articles 1 – 8, which includes the town budget under Article 2, and appropriation of uncommitted general 
funds under Article 5 will be transacted from the floor.

Articles 9 – 12, (Election of Officers, Conservation Fund ¼ cent, Fire Department Mini Pumper Vehicle, 
Highway Department Bucket Loader) will be voted by Australian ballot on Tuesday, March 6, 2018. 

Finances:

Audit:  The FY 16-17 audit was successfully completed in December 2017.  The complete audit can be viewed 
on the town’s website:  www.boltonvt.com 

Reserve Fund:  As of June 30, 2017, the Reserve Fund balance stood at $292,841.61 and includes $67,000 
deposited as allocated in the FY 16-17 budget. A copy of the Reserve Fund spreadsheet is included in the 
Town Report.  Please refer to the spreadsheet for specific amounts within the fund. 

Budget:  In the budget process for FY 18-19, the Select Board, Capital Planning Committee & town staff again 
vigilantly reviewed expenditures, averages, and identified outliers to accurately reflect realistic anticipated 
expenditures for FY 18-19. While there were reductions in several line items, there were also increases in 
others (especially with respect to the state’s new “Municipal Roads General Permit” in response to Act 64) 
and every effort was made to keep those increases to the absolute minimum.  To the best of our ability and 
knowledge, the proposed FY 18-19 municipal budget of $1,008,389 accurately reflects the cost of running 
the Town of Bolton. 

Debt: The town’s debt service of $92,533 accounts for approximately 9% of the proposed municipal budget.  

Voter Checklist and Elections:

The town registered 67 new voters in 2017, and the checklist (as of 1/15/2018) stands at 1014 voters, with 
166 challenged voters.

Many thanks to the Board of Civil Authority and volunteers who assist at elections. Running the 2017 Town 
Meeting election would have been impossible without your help.

Town Meeting 2017 saw 203 voters participate out of 1000 registered voters; 20.35%.

Land Records:

During the 2017 calendar year, 480 documents totaling 1,683 pages were recorded in the Land Records.

We continue to work on archiving our Land Records, and have started the arduous process of fully invento-
rying town records that were stored off-site at Smilie School.  A shed to store the records at the Town Office 
was purchased, and the records were transferred, with thanks to Eric Andrews for the move. The inventory 
process to identify critical records which should be preserved and archived began last summer, and will 
continue until it is completed. 
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In addition:

We are having the original town charter preserved and appropriately archived, and have started the process 
of binding 90 years of Town Reports.

Two of the oldest birth books were cleaned and appropriately preserved.

Inventories of the Land Records and Vital Records are in process; identifying misfiled cards, missing cards 
(critical to researchers) and updating indexes.  

Dog Licensing:

There were 157 dogs registered in 2017 (up 10 dogs from 2016).  

Reminder: all dogs and wolf hybrids are required by state statute 20 V.S.A. § 3581 to be licensed on or be-
fore April 1st of each year.  A current rabies certificate is required for a license, and we are happy to issue 
licenses by mail. Please note: new license fees are in effect for 2018 per VT statute and include a late fee for 
dogs licensed after April 1st.  The fees are as follows:

Prior to April 1st: neutered $9, un-neutered $13

After April 1st: neutered $11, un-neutered $17

The Town Constable is Jeffrey Leete, and the Animal Control Officers are Jeffrey Leete and Rob Mullen, and 
should be contacted for any domestic animal complaints. Please see the website for contact information: 
http://boltonvt.com/contact-us/ 

Grand List:

The 2017 Grand List shows a total of 754 taxable parcels, and 25 personal property parcels, with a total 
municipal value of $1,285,515.

2017 Equalization Study Results: Common Level of Appraisal (CLA) 99.61%, Coefficient of Dispersion 
(COD) 4.98%.

CLA definition: This is a term used by the VT Department of Taxes and it affects every VT property owner’s 
school tax calculation.  The CLA is an adjustment to listed property values, calculated annually for each 
town to adjust the listed value of properties to reflect fair market value as closely as possible.

COD definition: This is a measure of the average deviation between selling prices of recently sold properties 
from the average town-wide level of appraisal.   A COD of 10% or less is considered to reflect a relatively 
high level of equity across taxpayers’ assessments.  By statute, if a town’s COD is greater than 20%, the state 
is required to withhold education, transportation and other funds from the offending town.
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Services provided to our residents:

DMV renewals ($3)

Dog Licensing (see above for fees)

Faxing, copying (no charge)

Notary (no charge)

Sale of Green Mountain Passports ($2)

Voter registration (no charge)

I want to recognize and thank all of our town employees, town boards, and our volunteers, and thank the 
residents, staff and officers who submitted articles for this Town Report.  I also want to note the many years 
of service that Wayne Ring and Joan Pecor provided to our community (please see this report’s dedication to 
Wayne and Joan). A small town like Bolton truly depends on all of you to keep our town operating smoothly 
and efficiently, and your dedication to serving Bolton is greatly appreciated; it takes a village to run a town!  
Many of you have served for nearly countless years, and I thank you for your continued service. A special 
thank you to Jen Dudley-Gaillard, who is stepping down from the Select Board after serving for four years, 
two as Chair, and to Ron Lafreniere who continued his family’s legacy of service to the town by serving 
seven years on the Select Board, four as Chair, and lastly an enormous thank you to Carol Devlin, Assistant 
Town Clerk & Treasurer, for her consistently outstanding work, help and support.  

Please feel free to stop in, we enjoy visiting with you.  

With gratitude to the residents of Bolton for providing this opportunity to serve our town,

Amy Grover, Town Clerk & Treasurer

Luke Ingram, Tree Warden
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Conservation Commission
The Conservation Commission (CC) has 5 members who live 
in different parts of town and come from different walks of life.  
We all love the outdoors. We meet on the third Monday of most 
months at the Town Office and welcome interested citizens at 
our meetings. In 2017 Amy Ludwin (chair), Virginia Haviland, 
Jerry Mullen (vice-chair), Steve Mcleod and Ali Kosiba were 
joined by Gary Urban. In November other priorities caused 
Gary to step down from the Commission, we appreciate the 
work he did with us, and wish him all the best going forward. 
Brian Mezitt will continue his volunteer efforts as needed 
around the subject of biking in the Preston Pond Conservation 
Area (PPCA).  Miranda Grover, our minutes taker, went off to 
college last fall, where we wish her well! The CC is happy to 
have Paula Gervia filling the newly created position of Clerk 
for the CC Board. 

The role of the Conservation Commission is to promote stewardship of natural and cultural resources 
in our town and to advise the Select Board (SB), Planning Commission (PC), the Development Review 
Board (DRB) and other town groups as needed on matters relating to the environment. While the current 
membership of the Commission consists of diverse backgrounds and some expertise in the fields of ecology 
and natural resources, we draw on professionals in the public and private sectors to assist our efforts. The 
Commission has been active in a number of areas of major focus during the past year, including wrapping 
up the Preston Pond Conservation Area Management Plan (PPCAMP).

Preston Pond Conservation Area

2017 brought the end of a lengthy draft process. After a lot of public input and complicated discussion of 
the plan, the CC approved a draft plan and passed it along to the Select Board in the spring for vote. With 
some amendments made by the Select Board, it was approved in October. With the passage of the plan, 
Chittenden County Forester Ethan Tapper has begun putting the forest management sub-plan into action. 
Look for more information about logging, trail and bridge work in the Preston Pond Area from PPCA Forest 
Steward Ali Kosiba in her report. 

Watershed/Floodplain

There was a lot of work around the floodplain and issue of water quality in the Winooski River valley in 2017. 

We had a few comments from local residents that led us to look at the Duxbury Rd canoe access. Sharon 
Murray from our SB  started the ball rolling with some quick research, following up by contacting the Agency 
of Natural Resources (ANR).  With the support of the CC and the SB this project was coordinated by Jason 
Nerenberg, District Stewardship Forester, and Ken Brown, Trails Coordinator for Vermont Department of 
Forests, Parks, and Recreation.  Funding came mostly from a grant from the ANR, along with $1,000 from 
the Bolton Conservation Fund. The old canoe access is closed off due to a lot of erosion of the river bank 
in that area. 

The CC also reached out to Jason Nerenberg from the ANR about floodplain restoration in State owned 
lands on Duxbury Rd, and Jason as well as Ann Smith from the Friends of the Winooski (FOW) have taken 
that on as a goal. Both are applying for ERP grants to restore Preston Brook floodplain. Maple Wind Farm, 

Conservation Commission: Jerry Mullen, Vice 
Chair, Ali Kosiba, Steve McLeod, Amy Ludwin, 
Chair, and Virginia Haviland
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who leases some of that land, has agreed to adjust the fence line along the brook to allow more room for 
floodplain. 

November 2017 brought the retirement of Friends of the Winooski Executive Director Ann Smith, and we 
wish her all the best.  She has been a partner with us for a number of years, organizing community work-
shops to abate water runoff in roads and driveways, make rain barrels and also rain gardens. With FOW 
Ann secured the grant to pay for implementation of a runoff abatement project at Smilie Memorial School, 
based upon a design that came out of a study FOW helped us get going with a group of Norwich Academy 
cadets and their professor in 2014.  Fall found Sean White of FOW at Smilie,  planting two rain gardens 
with 3rd and 4th grade students that were part of the runoff project.   There will be a bit more planting in 
the spring of 2018 which will complete the project at Smilie School. 

Gary  Urban  and  Jerry  Mullen followed  up  on some  floodplain  forest  erosion control and met with two  
farming  landowners interested  in  learning  more  about controlling  erosion  on  their  properties, and 
making a plan to address those places in need of stabilization. We  are also continuing  outreach  to  indi-
vidual  non-farming  landowners.  Leslie  Pelch  made  the CC  a  very  helpful  combination of maps  that  
provides us  the detailed  information  we need  for  this  part  of  the  project,  thanks very much  Leslie. 
We’ve  also had  support  for  some  of  the work  within  the floodplain this year from Katie Kain of VT  
Fish & Wildlife (and also a new resident of Bolton), thanks Katie.

The state continues to address the gravel pit runoff situation on Duxbury Rd as needed. 

There are plans to build a small trail next spring to provide improved access to the Sara Holbrook Property 
along the Winooski, where the Long Trail bridge lands near Rt 2. We have a few volunteers for this project 
and would welcome more; if you are interested in helping with this please contact the CC.

We are also seeking someone to become a Steward for the Sarah Holbrook (SH) property that lies in the 
Floodplain along the river.  The role of the SH Steward includes: walking the property at least once a month, 
performing routine maintenance, trail work, litter removal, annual posting of  trail notices and arranging 
for volunteers to  help with additional projects like invasive control. The Steward would attend CC meetings 
as needed, notify the group of necessary improvements in the area and report to the SB annually. 

Other Projects

Wheeler Field and the surrounding property in West Bolton was put up for sale, and a local developer is 
working to purchase and subdivide the property.  A Friends of Wheeler Field Group has formed and is 
looking into possible ways to conserve that field for public recreation and Town uses.  The CC is in support 
of the concept. The Commission has begun to address items from the Town Plan to do list. In the fall the 
CC, along with grant support from the High Meadows Fund and the Vermont Association of Conservation 
Commissions, hired Sue Morse to come to Smilie Memorial for a talk and fantastic slide show: Animals of 
the North: What Will Global Climate Change Mean for Them?

The Vermont River Conservancy is again pursuing an opportunity to purchase the Bolton Potholes property 
on Joiner Brook. The CC has reviewed a draft management plan and provided feedback. Are you interested 
in conservation issues? The Conservation Commission would welcome a new member, please be in touch 
for more details. 

Respectfully submitted on behalf for the Bolton Conservation Commission: Amy Ludwin &  Virginia 
Haviland

Additional 2017 Conservation Commission members: Ali Kosiba, Steve McLeod, Jerry Mullen, Gary Urban
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Ali Kosiba, Preston Pond Steward
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Development Review Board
The Bolton Development Review Board 
(DRB) is a five-member board appointed 
by the Select Board to administer the 
town’s adopted zoning, subdivision and 
flood hazard regulations. The DRB is a 
“quasi-judicial” board – we hold warned 
public hearings, conduct site visits, and 
issue written decisions on subdivision 
and development applications, zoning 
appeals, and variance requests. Our 
regular monthly meetings, held on the 
fourth Thursday of the month at the 
Town Office, are open to the public. The 
DRB also meets in deliberative sessions 
as needed to review application informa-
tion and hearing materials, and to draft 
findings and decisions. 

The DRB met eleven times in 2017, held 
seven warned public hearings, as well as two sketch plan reviews.  The following applications were reviewed 
in 2017.  All decisions of the Board are available for review at the Town Office and on the town’s website:

Application 2017-01-DRB: Aaron Lawrence (Applicant and Property Owner)- Conditional use review to 
construct a single-family dwelling and related improvements on steep slopes at 1518 Notch Road.  Decision:  
Approved with conditions.

Application 2017-02-DRB:  Vermont Building Resources LLC (Applicant) & West Bolton Golf Club (Prop-
erty Owner)- Preliminary review of 9-lot subdivision/PUD of parcel (Map 1; #0035425) on corner of Stage 
and Nash Roads.  Decision:  Approved with conditions.

Application  2017-08-DRB:  Krysta Harris & Benjamin Spound (Applicants) & Doug Nedde (Property 
Owner) - Conditional use review to construct a 804 SF accessory structure (geodesic dome) at 4010 Bolton 
Valley Access Road (Lotus Lodge).  Decision:  Approved with conditions.

Application 2017-10-DRB: Kevin Youngman (Applicant) & James & Kim Kilpeck (Property Owners) - 
Sketch plan review of proposed access improvements and 2-lot subdivision of the 201.0± acre parcel (Tax 
Map 8; #0010895) on Duxbury Road.

Application 2017-13-DRB:  Leon Lafreniere (Applicant and Property Owner)- Final subdivision review for 
2-lot subdivision of the 76.5± acre parcel (Tax Map 15; #0013466) on Duxbury Road.  Decision:  Approved 
with conditions.

Application 2017-22-DRB:  Kevin Youngman (Applicant) & James & Kim Kilpeck (Property Owners)- Final 
subdivision review for 2-lot subdivision and conditional use review of proposed access improvements on 
the 201.0± acre parcel (Tax Map 8; #0010895) on Duxbury Road.  Decision:  Approved with conditions.

Application 2017-23-DRB:  State of Vermont- Dept. Forests, Parks, and Recreation (Applicant and Prop-
erty Owner) - Conditional use review for trail and river access improvements in Camel’s Hump State Park.  
Decision:  Approved with conditions.

Development Review Board: Adam Beaudry, Alternate, Sarah 
McShane, Clerk, Steve Diglio, Chair, Rob Ricketson, and Sharon 
Murray. Missing from photo John Devine, Secretary, Adam Miller, 
Vice Chair, Charmaine Godin, Alternate, and Mike Rainville, 
Alternate
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Application 2017-29-DRB:  CRAG VT (Applicant) and Mary & Michael Parker (Property Owners)- Sketch 
plan review for a 2-lot subdivision of the parcel located at 122 Champ Lane.

Application 2017-33-DRB:  Vermont Building Resources LLC (Applicant) & West Bolton Golf Club (Prop-
erty Owner)- Final review of 9-lot subdivision/PUD of parcel on corner of Stage and Nash Roads.  Decision:  
Approved with conditions.

Current DRB members include Stephen Diglio (Chair), Adam Miller (Vice Chair), Rob Ricketson, Sharon 
Murray, John Devine, Adam Beaudry (alternate),  Charmaine Godin (alternate) and Mike Rainville (alter-
nate).   The DRB also received much appreciated staff support this year from Zoning Administrator and 
DRB Assistant Sarah McShane.

Board of Civil Authority: Sharon Murray, Brenda McKeown, Chair, Amy Grover, Rich Reid, 
Paula Gervia, Vice Chair, Josh Arneson, and Jen Dudley-Gaillard
Missing from photo: Gene Armstrong, Ron Lafreniere, John Devine, and Brittany LaBerge
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FIRE WARDEN
For burning permits, please contact me directly on my cell phone at 399-1412. 
Messages left at the fire station may not be checked or returned in time. A separate 
permit is needed for each burn. Any burning without a permit is subject to being 
put out by the fire department. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mike Gervia,  Fire Warden

2017 Good Citizen, Joss Besse and presenter, 
John Devine
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Highway Foreman
2017 was another busy year for the Bolton highway crew.

Winter saw the usual challenges of keeping 
culverts thawed and the town roads open, 
with some major storms to contend with 
– like STELLA which dumped over 50” of 
snow at higher elevations, and over 36” here 
in the valley.  Two reminders:

Please keep your parked vehicles, trash cans 
and recycling out of the town right of way, 
especially in the winter.  We cannot safely 
stop our trucks while plowing to move trash 
cans out of our way, and having to navigate 
around parked vehicles can be dangerous.  

When a lot of snow accumulates, it is neces-
sary to push snowbanks in the right of way 
back to make room for more plowed snow.  
While we don’t intentionally damage lawns, 
trees, fences, etc., we need to move the snow 
in order to keep the roads open and safe.  

Spring mud season came on as expected, and we continued to experiment with some different types of 
stone in particularly muddy areas. 

The summer focus was working on two projects that the town successfully received Better Roads grant 
funding to complete; $34,460 to upsize culverts on Thacher and Wentworth Roads, and $20,000 to stone 
line the ditches on Thacher and Wentworth Roads.  All of the work is required to be completed according 
to the specifications of the grant, or the town will not receive the approved funding.  The stone lined ditch-
ing project was completed, and the culvert project will be completed in the spring.  We also plan to repave 
Thacher and Wentworth Roads in the spring once the work is completed, while recognizing that Bolton 
Valley Community Water and Sewer’s ongoing repairs to their water system in that vicinity may negatively 
affect the final paving timeline.

The Better Roads projects somewhat disrupted our summer maintenance schedule, but we continued to 
address routine maintenance tasks as time and staff allowed; mowing, ditch cleaning, culvert cleaning, and 
a culvert was replaced and upsized on Notch Road.

The State of Vermont previously closed the state gravel pit off of Duxbury Road, which had been continually 
problematic with washouts onto Duxbury Road.  The state completed additional work to stabilize the area, 
and washouts onto Duxbury Road are greatly reduced.

We were successful in applying for and receiving a PACIF equipment grant through VLCT which paid 50% 
of the costs for: eyewash station cartridges (required by insurance), 4 road signs and stands, and 40 traffic 
cones.

A lot of effort went into drafting the Highway budget for FY 18-19 with the Select Board to reflect realis-

Corky Armstrong, Eric Andrews, Foreman and  Dan 
Champney
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tic costs, while trying to keep increases at a minimum.  We continued to work with the Capital Planning 
Committee this year on drafting an equipment replacement schedule that addresses equipment needs and 
spaces out large capital expenditures. Impacting the FY 18-19 budget are the requirements for the upcoming 
Municipal Roads General Permit, which has necessitated adding additional materials, and additional staff.

As always, please be advised that there is no parking on the travelled portion of any town road, and that 
cars will be towed if parked in this manner. There is also a statutory rule, which carries a $1,500 fine, for 
plowing snow into and/or across any town road. Also, please see the amended 2015 Winter Operations Plan 
& Policy included in this Town Report.

Please feel free to call me any time at the town garage (434-3930) if you have questions or concerns.

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Andrews, Highway Foreman

Linde Emerson, Assessor Assistant
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PLANNING COMMISSION
Happy Town Meeting Day from the Bolton Planning Commis-
sion.

The Planning Commission consists of five volunteers appointed 
by the Select Board.  Current members are Linda Baker (chair), 
Steve Barner, Evan DesLauriers, Kaelyn Modrak, and Deborah 
Shelby.  Paula Gervia clerks for the Commission.  Welcome to 
Kaelyn and Evan as new members in 2017 and to Paula as the 
new clerk.

The Planning Commission generally meets on the second 
Monday of the month.  This year we had 11 monthly meetings, 
one special meeting, a hearing on the 2017 Town Plan and one 
community forum.  As always, interested residents are encour-
aged to attend our regular meetings.

The Planning Commission is primarily responsible for draft-
ing and amending the Bolton Town Plan and zoning regula-
tions (The Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations or 
BLUDRs).  It also participates in the regional planning process 
and engages in comprehensive planning.   The PC is strictly a 
planning body with no authority over development review projects and, as such, does not issue permits or 
review proposals for development.  These town functions fall under the jurisdiction of the Development 
Review Board and the Zoning Administrator.

Completing a new Town Plan was the Planning Commission’s main priority for the last several years.  The 
old plan (adopted in 2012) expired in May 2017.  A draft of the new plan which incorporated many sugges-
tions from community meetings was presented at a public hearing in late January 2017 and, after further 
changes based on public feedback at that hearing, it was submitted to the Select Board in February.  After SB 
review and one Select Board hearing, the plan was submitted to the Chittenden County Regional Planning 
Commission for review and was subsequently approved and was put in place in May.

Over the years, the Planning Commission’s role has changed as state regulations have become more com-
plex. Our job is to take the desires of the townspeople, to refine them and to present them to professional 
planners to mold into a strong, legal document to represent the town’s interests. The Planning Commission 
was fortunate enough to work with professional planners, Emily Nosse-Leirer and Regina Mahoney of the 
Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission who went above and beyond the job description to finish 
our document in a timely fashion. This work was funded by a $20,000 Municipal Planning Grant awarded 
by the Department of Housing & Community Development and $6,000 from the Planning Commission’s 
operating budget and reserve fund.  Additional funds were provided through the Chittenden County Re-
gional Planning Commission’s Fiscal Year 2017 Unified Planning Work Program.  These funds allowed us 
to hire technical and writing assistance as well as a graphic design to make the plan more user friendly.  
Another invaluable person in this long process was Carol Devlin, our clerk at the time.  Her tireless efforts 
included everything from helping to write the grant to spending hours every week researching, organizing 
our meetings and herding us in the right direction.

The Planning Commission’s work on the Town Plan was also supported by the Department of Housing & 

Planning Commission:  Kaelyn Modrak, 
Evan DesLauriers, Steve Barner, Linda 
Baker, Chair, Deb Shelby, Vice Chair, and 
Sadie
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Community Development (DHCD) which selected Bolton as a pilot town for their new Planning Manual.  
As part of this project members of the PC met with planners from both the CCRPC and DHCD to discuss 
the plan and strategies in the manual.  Throughout the process the PC provided DHCD with feedback on 
the manual.

Other Planning Commission activities in 2017 included:

•	 Reviewing future plans for the  Potholes.

•	 Finding replacements for two of our members

•	 Monitoring the zoning process in Bolton through quarterly reports from the Zoning Administrator                  

•	 Monitoring applications of Bolton property owners at the state level, especially wastewater permits and 
Act 250 permits 

•	 Monitoring a proposal to develop Wheeler Field

•	 Monitoring VTRANS’ plan to repair the TH4 Bridge 51-3 (a.k.a. the Notch Road culvert/tunnel).

•	 Reviewing drafts of the Bolton Hazard Mitigation Plan, Bolton Local Emergency Operations Plan and 
Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan.

•	 Monitoring the implementation of Act 174 and the resultant development of the State Energy Plan, 
requirements for the Energy Compliance Certification by the Vermont Public Service Board, and the 
Chittenden Country Regional Planning Commission’s Regional Energy Plan. 

•	 The PC reviewed Bolton’s constraints on energy development in the draft CCRPC Regional  Energy Plan.

Once the Planning Commission completed the Town Plan, it started reviewing and updating the Bolton 
Land Use and Development Regulations (BLUDRs, a.k.a. the zoning regulations).  We have already begun 
tracking suggestions for changes and have had one community meeting.

The Planning Commission is grateful to Emily Nosse-Leirer from the Chittenden County Regional Planning 
Commission for her dedication and hard work writing the Town Plan.  We’d also like to thank John Adams 
(Agency of Commerce and Community Development), Joss Besse (Bolton Capital Plan Committee), Faith 
Ingulsrud (Agency of Commerce and Community Development), Regina Mahony (Chittenden Country 
Regional Planning Commission) and Sharon Murray (Bolton Select Board) for their participation on the 
Pilot Advisory Group, comments and technical assistance.

We’d especially like to offer our recognition and thanks to Rodney Pingree and Jim Bralich for their many 
years of service to the Planning Commission. 

For more information, check out the Bolton website at http://www.boltonvt.org, email Carol Devlin at    
assistbolton@gmavt.net or call the Town Office at 802-434-3064 ext. 221.

Linda Baker, Planning Commission Chair
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Select Board
The Select Board would like to express their 
condolences to the families of Wayne Ring 
(Highway Department since 2011) and Joan 
Pecor (appointed as Delinquent Tax Collec-
tor in 1985). Both Joan and Wayne faithfully 
served the Town for years right up until they 
passed away. They touched so many people’s 
lives in Bolton and will not be forgotten.

Since 2016, the Select Board has implement-
ed employee evaluations and completed 
them annually. It’s easy to get caught up in 
the day-to-day and neglect to take the time 
to provide important feedback to those with 
whom we work most closely, however, evalu-
ations are an essential task moving forward.

The Select Board would like to thank Eric Andrews, Corky Armstrong, and Dan Champney for their efforts 
to keep the roads clear and passable: whether that’s cutting trees down at 3am after a recent devastating 
windstorm or taking one last sweep of the Bolton Valley Access Road during Storm Stella, so powderhounds 
can make it down safely after a legendary day. The Town also purchased a second plow truck, as the 2005 
truck it replaced was becoming increasingly unreliable. Bolton has some challenging terrain, slopes, and 
weather and these trucks take a beating. The Capital Planning Committee (CPC) has recommended that 
the Select Board work towards an 8-year schedule for replacement of these essential pieces of our Highway 
Department stock.

The Highway Department also worked closely with the Chittenden Country Regional Planning Commission 
(CCRPC) to submit a Better Roads Grant to the State of Vermont. The town was subsequently awarded 
funds to improve the culverts and drainage along Thacher and Wentworth Roads. Applying for grants will 
become increasingly important as the new state water quality legislation takes effect in July 2018, and as we 
continue to strive to keep our overall budget in check. Additionally, the Select Board entered into a Traffic 
Enforcement Contract with the Town of Richmond to help curb dangerous, at times lethal, speeding in 
Town during this past year. 

The Select Board would like to thank Mike Gervia and our volunteer fire fighters for their service to the town, 
including responding to multiple fatalities, as well as their continued fire education efforts at Smilie School.

The Select Board held hearings, revised, and ultimately adopted the contentious Preston Pond Management 
Plan (PPMP) that the Conservation Commission, and PPMP subcommittee before them, dedicated them-
selves to working on for well over five years. The Town engaged in a robust debate on trapping, bikes, and 
dogs in this process, and the plan is stronger for it.

Piggybacking the Planning Commission’s diligent work, the Select Board held hearings, provided feedback, 
and eventually adopted our new Town Plan that will remain in effect until 2025. The Select Board would 
like to thank the Planning Commission members, as well as the CCRPC, for their perseverance and hard 
work in seeing this essential document through to the finish line. The PC has laid out many important tasks 
and duties for the Town to address in the coming years.

Select Board: Sharon Murray, Ron Lafreniere, Jen Dudley-
Gaillard, Chair, Josh Arneson, Vice Chair, and Gene Armstrong



Page 59

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Thank you to all who participated in the democratic process this past year; I encourage you to take your 
involvement and engagement to the next level.  The Town is always looking for volunteers for either short-
term projects or longer-term committee positions. We are stronger together - as long as we can be respectful, 
open-minded, and compassionate towards those with conflicting points-of-view.

Lastly, the Select Board would like to thank the Town Staff for their vast amounts of help, attention to detail, 
and patience. Amy Grover, Carol Devlin, and Sarah McShane have served the Town with both intelligence 
and grace.

As my term on the Select Board comes to a close, I would like to thank the other members with whom I have 
served over the last four years. Together, we have done the hard work of enacting numerous, challenging 
policies, ordinances, and plans, as well as rewriting the budget. All of these actions have left the Town in 
good shape for the future. You have been dedicated public servants who have given so much of your time, 
patience, wit, expertise, and wisdom to do what’s right for the Town again and again.  It has been my pleasure 
to serve with each of you in shaping a better future for all of Bolton. 

Respectfully Submitted on behalf of the Select Board,

Jen Dudley-Gaillard, Bolton Select Board Chair

Improved Bolton Winooski River 
Canoe Access
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VITAL RECORDS
Between January 1, 2017 and December 31, 2017, the Town of Bolton recorded twenty one (21) births.  Of 
these, ten (10) were males and eleven (11) were females.

In the same period, thirteen (13) Civil Marriages were performed.

Eight (8) deaths were recorded during the 2017 calendar year.

The New Vital Records Law (Act 46) and What It Means for You 
The Vermont Legislature passed Act 46 in May 2017, which significantly changes the state laws that govern 
vital records –namely, birth and death certificates. The new law and rules will enhance the safety and secu-
rity of birth and death certificates, provide better protection against misuse of these legal documents, and 
reduce the potential for identity theft. Additionally, the changes streamline the entire statewide system for 
creation, storage and tracking of birth and death certificates. Act 46 will impact anyone who seeks a copy 
of a Vermont birth or death certificate.  The changes go into effect on July 1, 2018.

The most notable changes are:

Only family members (as defined in Act 46), legal guardians, certain court-appointed parties or legal 
representatives of any of these parties can apply to obtain a certified copy of a birth or death certificate. In 
the case of a death certificate only, the funeral home or crematorium handling disposition may apply for a 
certified copy.

An individual must complete an application and show valid identification when applying for a certified 
copy of a birth or death certificate.

An individual who refuses to complete the application or cannot provide valid identification will be ineligible 
and referred to the Vital Records Office.

Certified copies of birth and death certificates can be ordered from any town, not just where the birth or 
death occurred or where the person was a resident. 

Certified copies will be issued on anti-fraud paper.

Access to noncertified copies (previously called “informational” copies) is not significantly changed by the 
new law or rules.

Marriage, civil union, divorce or dissolution certificate copies and processes are not affected by the new 
law or rules.

For text of Act 46, go to https://legislature.vermont.gov/assets/Documents/2018/Docs/ACTS/ACT046/
ACT046%20As%20Enacted.pdf
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VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT
In 2017, the Fire Department responded to 86 calls. Calls include structure fires, chimney fires, brush fires, 
forest fires, car fires, hazardous materials calls, power line obstruction calls, car accidents, fire and carbon 
monoxide alarms, Richmond Rescue assists and mutual aid responses.

The department has 14 firefighters who spend 150 hours training each year as well as many additional hours 
responding to emergency calls. We cover all of the four distinct areas of town (Duxbury Rd, Route 2, Bolton 
Valley and West Bolton).  As in any emergency situation, please give the firefighters room to do their jobs. 
Emergencies happen at all hours of the day or night and across all weather conditions. There may be trucks, 
equipment or members in the roads or across parking areas. Firefighters need the space to do their job and 
clean up as easily as they can in all situations. 

There are many different jobs we do as firefighters. If you are interested in joining, please stop by and see us 
on Tuesday nights at the station. Thank you to everyone who supports the fire department and its members. 
Thank you also to the members who volunteer their time for training and responding to emergencies. The 
department meets at the fire station every Tuesday night.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mike Gervia, Fire Chief

Bolton Volunteer Fire Department



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 64



Page 65

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 66

Smilie students worked with Friends of the Winooski through a grant 
to address drainage and runoff at Smilie Memorial School
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT
The Town of Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations re-
quires a zoning permit for all land development and subdivision of 
land.  Under the Regulations, land development is broadly defined 
as ‘the construction, reconstruction, conversion, structural alter-
ation, relocation, or enlargement of any building or other structure, 
or of any mining, excavation or landfill, and any change in the use 
of any building or other structure, or land, or extension of use of 
land [§4303(10)].’  

2017 Zoning Permits
Single-family dwellings 3
Two-family dwellings 0
Accessory dwellings 1
Mobile	home replacements 3
Additions/Porches 3
Accessory outbuildings/
structures

6

Exempt agricultural out-
buildings

0

Boundary-line adjustments 0
Ponds 0
Changes of use 0
Home Occupations 0
Signs 0
River Access Improvements 1
Permit Revision 2
Renewals of permit 0
Certificates of Occupancy 9
Notices of Violation 0
Zoning Certfications 19
Applications referred to the 
Development Review Board

9

Thirty-seven (37) zoning permit applications were received and processed during the year, as well as 
nineteen (19) requests for verification of compliance with the Town’s zoning and subdivision regulations.  
Twenty-eight (28) zoning permits (including nine Certificates of Occupancy (CO)) were issued during 
the calendar year from January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2017.  Nine (9) applications were referred to the 
Development Review Board.

Please note that unless a use or structure is listed as exempt under Article IX, Section 9.2, a permit and con-
formance with the Town’s Land Use and Development Regulations is required.  Zoning permits are required 
for new construction (including additions, decks , sheds, etc.), site alterations, home occupations, signs, 
changes of use, etc., so if you’re planning a development for which you think a permit may be required, I 

Zoning Administrator and Development 
Review Board & Planning Assistant, 
Sarah McShane
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encourage you to contact me beforehand for guidance and assistance in preparing your application.  I am 
generally in the Town Office on Tuesdays, but am happy to schedule meetings on alternate days or in the 
early evening to meet your needs.  I may also be contacted any time by email at zoningbolton@gmavt.net .  
Please do not hesitate to contact me regarding any zoning related questions you may have.  

If you are planning a project, please note that certain time frames apply.  Once a complete application is re-
ceived, the Zoning Administrator has 30 days to review the application and make a decision [VSA§4448(d)].  
After a permit application is approved, there is an additional 15-day appeal period where an “interested 
person” may appeal the Zoning Administrator’s  decision, and no work may commence until this period 
expires [VSA§4465(a)]. Please keep these time frames in mind when planning your project(s) and submit-
ting your permit applications.

Also, if you have recently received a zoning permit and have completed your project, I urge you to file an 
application for a Certificate of Occupancy (CO).  A Certificate of Occupancy is required prior to the use or 
occupancy of land or a primary structure.  Copies of the Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations, 
Flood Hazard Regulations, and zoning permit applications can be downloaded at http://boltonvt.com/
documents/ .

Respectfully submitted,

Sarah C. McShane

					   

Town Meeting 2017
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town section

Outside organizations

Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission (CCRPC)

Chittenden Solid Waste District (CSWD)

Chittenden Unit for Special Investigations (CUSI)

Committee on Temporary Shelter (COTS)

Community Senior Center

Legislative Report

Our Community Cares Camp (OCCC)

Richmond Rescue

Steps to End Domestic Violence

Vermont Department of Health

Vermont League of Cities and Towns

Visiting Nurse Association (VNA)
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The Bolton, Richmond and Huntington Community Senior Center
The Community Senior Center is a 501(c)(3) non-profit whose mission is to provide opportunities for 
seniors to connect with others, learn new things, pursue creative interests, be healthy and fit, and discover 
meaningful ways to contribute to the community.

We are filled with appreciation and gratitude for the amazing support we have received in 2017 from mem-
bers and the communities of Richmond, Bolton and Huntington!  This year has seen continuing growth 
in the number and variety of activities as well as an increase in participants. Plus, some activities are now 
being offered in all three towns. There were 42 programs and activities in 2017, up from 28 in 2016 with 
approximately 650 participants, up from 400 in 2016. 

Our monthly enrichment programs included Women of the Long Trail; Identity Theft and Consumer Fraud; 
Vermont Weather; Hand Painted Vermont Wildflowers; a field trip to Diane Schullenberger’s art studio; a 
fundraiser featuring the Green Mountain Chorus; a field trip to Huntington River Vineyard; an evening of 
memoirs with Winifred Doane and community memoir writers; a seminar on Effects of Climate Change on 
Animals of the North; a sing along; a mushrooming experience at Black Barn Farm in Bolton, and Historic 
Photos of Richmond.  

Activities with four or more sessions, most of which will continue into 2018, included  Bone Builders, Nordic 
walking, hiking, croquet, knitting, golf, rug hooking, Pickleball, yoga, memoir writing, mah-jong, genealogy, 
German and French conversation, cross - country skiing, bowling, tai chi, cross stitch, controlling Windows 
10, contra dancing, swimming, discussion groups on the current state of the world and transitioning to 
retirement, bridge for experienced players, card games, and reading plays aloud.

We’ve also been collaborating with other groups.  We have joined the Bolton Community Network (BNC) 
to further the wellbeing of seniors.  The Town’s website now includes CSC activities, and highlights those 
held in Bolton.  We worked with the Bolton Community Network to promote an Archaeology Month talk at 
Smilie School.  Community Senior Center board member Doris Wheelock coordinates the monthly Bolton 
senior dinner that’s included in the activities schedule. 

We also worked with the Birds of Vermont Museum to offer a workshop on identifying warblers, followed 
by a series of weekly spring bird walks. Our members volunteered with Richmond’s Friday Food Affair to 
prepare a number of community dinners. The CSC also hosted the annual piano recital by the Elaine Green-
field Associates, and teamed up with Dr, Hannah Rabin of Richmond Family Medicine for an Advanced 
Directive Workshop. In cooperation with Our Lady of the Holy Rosary Church we held a spring luncheon, 
and with the Richmond Congregational Church, a harvest luncheon.  Both were free and open to all seniors.  
Approximately sixty people attended each. And our thanks to West Bolton Golf Club and Bolton Valley for 
working with us to provide recreational activities at reduced rates for seniors.

This year we’ve formed committees of community members in each town to discuss how we can best sup-
port the needs of the elderly.  One of several steps that have been taken is an effort to launch an informal 
clearinghouse through which elders needing help with winter chores can connect with volunteers. 

Thank you to all the people who volunteered their time and expertise to teach and lead all of our activities. 
Thank you to the community organizations which have generously allowed the Community Senior Center 
to use their spaces. 
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Although we have no physical center, we are highly active and involved.  When someone asks where the 
Community Senior Center is, the answer is, it is everywhere!  Thank you to all of you for your participation 
and support. 

You can learn more about the Community Senior Center at CSCVT.org or on our Facebook page at Rich-
mond, Huntington and Bolton Community Senior Center.

If you have any questions, suggestions for activities, or you’d like to be on our mailing list, you can contact 
us at rcsc@gmavt.net.

Community Senior Center Board members are as follows: Anne O’Brien, Richmond, Chair, Elizabeth 
Emerson, Richmond, Vice Chair, Deborah Worthley, Huntington, Secretary, Velma Plouffe, Richmond, 
Treasurer, Catherine Coggio, Richmond, Mary O’Neil, Richmond, Martha Nye, Richmond, Jane Vossler, 
Richmond, Doris Wheelock, Bolton.

Pickle Ball has become very popular with Community Senior Center members 
for exercise and competitive fun. The Center provides the equipment, and 
appreciates the use of each towns’ facilities for playing time.
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Legislative Report
Frist, we’d like to thank you for the continued opportunity and privilege of serving you in the State House.  
We often hear from citizens in our district, and it is extremely helpful in understanding what is of interest 
or concern to you.   Thank you for reaching out.

2017 – Year in Review

The end of the 2017 Session was marked by rancor relating to the veto of the budget and the late attempt 
to change the way we keep our commitments to our teachers with respect to health insurance. However, 
we cannot forget the good work that was done — we passed a $35 million housing bond that will result in 
over $100 million in new affordable housing for Vermonters with income below 120% of the area median, 
and will help fund housing for those Vermonters who may find themselves homeless. The House passed a 
bill relating to Paid Family Leave, which would allow Vermonters to invest in an insurance program that 
would offer some relief when they needed to take time off from work to take care of their family. We passed 
a budget that was balanced and made investments in Vermont families through support of the Child Care 
Financial Assistance Program, addressing issues of the mental health system and its workforce, continuing 
to provide choices for older Vermonters and citizens with disabilities in terms of where they receive support 
and care, improving the quality of our waterways and making investments to higher education supporting 
our state colleges.

What’s in Store for 2018?

Our work this year is being done in the shadow of the changes in Washington, DC.  The federal tax law that 
passed at the end of 2017 is resulting in careful examination of the impact on Vermont tax law and revenue 
projections.  Additionally, Congress has not passed a federal budget, adding further to the lack of clarity for 
what changes might mean for Vermonters.  For instance, the potential elimination of the federal Children’s 
Health Insurance Program, known in Vermont as Dr. Dynasaur, could affect thousands of Vermont’s chil-
dren.  Another area of potential loss of federal funding is for Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHC’s), 
where thousands of low income Vermonters receive their health care.  If these areas are not addressed in the 
federal budget, we will be faced with eliminating or severely reducing access to needed health care or to find 
millions of dollars to replace the federal funding.  If we have to replace lost federal funding, this will have a 
negative impact on investments that need to be made for areas like clean water, continued improvement of 
access to affordable housing and child care, improvements in mental health services, etc.

In the first week of the session, the House passed H.511 which allows Vermont adults aged 21 and above 
to possess an ounce of marijuana and to grow a small amount at home. This has now passed the Senate 
and is on the Governor’s desk for signature.  Simultaneously, the Governor’s Commission is studying how 
Vermont might implement a “tax and regulate” system.  Whether this materializes this session is uncertain.

Our goal is to continue to work to make Vermont a place where all citizens thrive – we will continue to 
work on issues the support that goal – paid family leave, increasing wages, clean environment, health care, 
and a strong economy.

Thank you for your continued conversation over the past year. Please feel free to contact us at anytime. 

Respectfully submitted,
Representative Tom Stevens 		  Representative TheresaWood
tom@stevensvermont.com		  twood@leg.state.vt.us
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Our Community Cares Camp Annual Report 

Our Community Cares Camp (OCCC) is a four-week summer food service program serving all the 
Chittenden East towns, with meal distribution sites in Huntington, Richmond, and Jericho.  OCCC serves 
children who would normally receive free or reduced lunches during the school year.  OCCC also serves 
food to students in CESU’s summer academic program, and makes food available to families 
participating in the Jericho Summer Recreation Program (for a small fee).    In 2017, OCCC served 6,800 
meals to 392 children. 

 

 

 

 

OCCC also runs a free, four-week enrichment day camp for children who would not otherwise be likely 
to attend summer camp.  OCCC provides a caring, nurturing community and wonderful activities such as 
music (singing and instruments with Buddy Dubay), art with art educator Suzie Blain and also the 
Radiate Art Space; indoor and outdoor games and sports, and cooking.  OCCC has two camps; one for k-
6 and another for upper middle school students.  OCCC is located at Camels Hump Middle School. 

 

Town Richmond Bolton Huntington Jericho Underhill Other Total 
Campers 52 35 33 0 1 0 121 
Interns 17 1 3 2 1 0 24 

Staff 20 2 6 7 2 4 41 
Total 89 38 42 9 4 4 186 

 

OCCC has an internship program for teens aged 14+.  Teens get their first taste of employment and 
develop leadership skills as a junior counselor or culinary interns.   Many campers “graduate” to become 
interns and some have progressed to being counselors.  Many of our former counselors have gone on to 
careers in psychology, education, nursing, medicine, social work and economics.   

The food program and camp are made possible by the generous donations of residents, local business,  
private foundation grants, and a grant from the USDA Summer Food Service Program.   Donations may 
be made online at www.ourcommunitycarescamp.org or by mailing a check to P.O. Box 503, Richmond, 
VT. 05477.    Our annual budget is $125,000.  OCCC happens because our communities care about our 
children and are giving them a chance to be successful. Thank you for your support.   Marie Thomas, 
Executive Director.  OCCC Board of Directors: Mark Carbone, Mike Dooling, Linda Parent, Connie van 
Eeghen, Karen Clark, Mary O’Neil, Alicia DiCocco. 

Richmond Bolton Huntington Jericho Underhill Total 
154 50 62 94 32 392 

OCCC Summer Food Program – Children Served by Town 

OCCC Camp Participation by Town 
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Richmond Rescue Annual Town Report
2017 was another busy year at Richmond Rescue. More than 45 vol-
unteer and staff members have worked hard to improve the service 
and deliver the best prehospital emergency care available. We met a 
number of important goals this year, including:

Adding a second paramedic to our three-person full-time staff, en-
suring we can provide paramedic level coverage at a minimum 60 
hours per week.

Richmond Rescue was one of the first ambulance services in Vermont 
to begin using nitrous oxide for pain management. Nitrous oxide is 
a non-narcotic alternative to traditional opioid pain relief drugs and 
expands the scope of pain control available to patients.

We were one of four services to pilot High-Performance CPR (HP CPR), a nationally recognized algorithm 
that is shown to improve outcomes of out of hospital cardiac arrest. Throughout our service area we have 
seen great success with HP CPR and are helping services throughout the county to train and implement 
programs similar to ours.

Our mission is driven by our patients. Every year we push hard to improve the medical interventions, 
equipment, and response system available in our service area. At present we serve the towns of Richmond, 
Bolton, Huntington, and southern Jericho. Our volunteers and staff responds to a variety of requests for 
help, including:

Total requests for service: 		  603

Calls for service in Bolton:		  59

Requests to Interstate 89: 		  73 (27 in Bolton)

Average ambulance response time in Bolton:16 minutes 

Number of active volunteers: 		 37

Total volunteer hours: 		  23,251

In addition to ambulance service we also provide rescues for those sick, injured or lost outside the reach of 
traditional ambulance resources. This year our backcountry team, known as the Camel’s Hump Backcountry 
Rescue Team (CHBRT) completed 14 requests for service, providing assistance to people on Camels Hump, 
Mt. Mansfield, Bolton Valley, Mt. Hunger, and beyond. The thirty member, all volunteer team, collaborates 
with other local teams to train monthly and provide rapid and professional response to emergencies in any 
environment. Nearly all funding for the team has been secured through donations and state grant programs.

We continue to offer free car seat fittings, E911 driveway signs ($10), and CPR/First Aid classes. Please con-
tact our station any time, at 434-2394 or email director@richmondrescue.org to arrange for these services.

I thank you for the opportunity to continue serving our communities and look forward to the year ahead.

Sincerely,

Taylor F.J. Yeates, President
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Vermont League of Cities and Towns
The Vermont League of Cities and Towns (VLCT) is a nonprofit, nonpartisan organization, owned by its 
member municipalities and directed by a 13-member Board of Directors elected by the membership and 
comprising municipal officials from across the state.

VLCT’s mission is to serve and strengthen Vermont local government. All 246 Vermont cities and towns are 
members of VLCT, along with 138 other municipal entities, including villages, solid waste districts, regional 
planning commissions, and fire districts.

Local governments in Vermont provide essential services to residents and visitors alike. From maintaining 
roads to providing safety services, recreational programs, water and sewer infrastructure, street lighting, and 
libraries, the work carried out by appointed and elected officials and community volunteers is both critical 
and challenging. The demands on local government are complex and require resources that are not always 
available in every city, town or village in the state.

VLCT is the only statewide organization devoted solely to delivering a wide range of services to local officials 
who serve municipalities of varying populations and geographic regions but face similar requirements with 
disparate resources. The organization provides legal, consulting, and education services to its members, 
offering important advice and responses to direct inquiries, as well as training programs on specific topics 
of concern to officials as they carry out the duties required by statute or directed by town meeting voters. 
VLCT represents cities and towns before the state legislature and state agencies, ensuring that municipal 
voices are heard collectively and loudly, and also advocates at the federal level, primarily through its partner, 
the National League of Cities.

VLCT offers opportunities to purchase risk management products and services that directly meet the spe-
cific and specialized needs of local government through the VLCT Employee Resource and Benefit (VERB) 
Trust and the VLCT Property and Casualty Intermunicipal Fund (PACIF).

During the 2017 calendar year, in addition to providing responses to more than 3,700 telephone inquiries, 
holding 16 training sessions, and following approximately 300 separate pieces of legislation, 13 summer 
study committees, and developing VLCT’s legislative platform with five municipal policy committees, VLCT 
celebrated its 50th anniversary. Throughout the year, VLCT recognized local officials and employees who 
have served a number of communities for 50 years, and highlighted some of the many successes of the 
organization and local government during the last 50 years. It was also an important year to look ahead, to 
consider new ideas, and to think about new programs and ways of delivering services to members that will 
address their changing needs in the coming years. VLCT launched a new website in June 2017 that, despite 
a few initial glitches, has functioned well and serves as a better connection point for members, thanks to 
consistent updates, new information, and easier navigation tools. VLCT has also moved the majority of its 
mission-critical IT systems to the “cloud” in an effort to provide more security for member information, 
greater protection against hacking attempts, and greater redundancy of access that will help the organization 
remain operational following a disaster scenario. The move to the cloud also reduces the need to acquire, 
maintain, and replace costly capital equipment.

At the heart of all these activities is VLCT’s commitment to serving as a good steward of member assets, and 
we are proud of the continued progress being made in that effort. Members are welcome to visit the VLCT 
office anytime to review the operations of the organization, to ask questions, and to access resources that 
can help each individual official and employee carry out the important work of local government.

To learn more about the Vermont League of Cities and Towns, including its audited financial statements, 
visit the VLCT website at www.vlct.org.



Page 87

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 88



Page 89

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017



Town of Bolton Annual Report 2017

Page 90

School Section

Mount Mansfield Modified Union School District Representative's Report

Mount Mansfield Modified Union School District Annual Report

School Warning

Smilie Memorial School 2017
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Town of Bolton
3045 Theodore Roosevelt Highway
Bolton, VT  05676


